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January 9, 2007 
 

Testimony presented to the Senate Committee on Commerce 
in Opposition to SB 71 

by Kansas Action Network 
 

To the Honorable Chairpersons Brownlee and Jordan and Committee Members: 
 
Kansas Action Network is a coalition of various groups and individuals concerned with workers’ 
rights, economic fairness, and social justice.  We oppose SB 71 because it will remove a basic 
worker protection from Kansas statutes – the state minimum wage rate. 
 
The state minimum wage rate reflects the value the state places on the labor of our citizens and 
the degree to which we want to ensure Kansans have an opportunity to get by on the pay they 
earn.  Kansas wants its citizens to be responsible; for themselves, for their families; and their 
households – and yet, if SB 71 passes, the state will tell us that we can expect no help from our  
Kansas government in earning a wage that will sustain life.  Even our state public assistance 
program, TANF, requires participants to work in order to receive public benefits.  It is only fair, 
then, for the state to tell employers they must pay a minimum rate.     
 
Most Kansas workers are covered by the federal minimum wage of $5.15.  If SB 71 passes, that 
won’t change.  But those Kansas workers who earn less than the federal minimum will be 
plunged into even greater economic insecurity.  The KDOL has reported there are some nineteen 
thousand working Kansans making less than $5.15 per hour right now who struggle keep a roof 
over their heads, clothes on their backs, and food in their bellies.   At our current embarrassing 
and immoral minimum rate of $2.65, a worker must work multiple jobs just to earn enough to 
cover a fraction of those basic survival needs. 
 
There is overwhelming public support nationally for an increase in the federal minimum wage.  
In the past election, all 6 states having ballot initiatives to increase their minimum wage rates 
were passed with hefty margins.  Does the Kansas legislature believe that Kansans are 
completely different than the rest of the nation on this issue?  Only 5 states in these United States 
do not have a minimum wage – Mississippi, Alabama, Louisiana, Tennessee, and South 
Carolina.  These states are found at the bottom of state rankings for public education, per capita 
income, public health, and many other indicators of the quality of life their citizens experience.  
These states are not the models Kansas wants to use in providing for our own citizens.  Within 
the past few years, 29 states have raised their minimum wage rates above the current federal 
level.  Our neighbors to the east and west, Colorado and Missouri took that step in November.  
Even Arizona, a state that previously had no minimum wage, voted to establish a minimum wage 
in the last election and at a rate higher than the federal!  To the best of my knowledge, no state 
has ever rescinded a minimum wage rate in the nation’s history.  This is not a national “first” 
Kansas really wants on its history books. 
 
We’ve said in our state that we value work.  We want our people to work, to be productive 
citizens who pay their taxes.  But, if we value work, then we must also value WORKERS.  At 
this moment in our national history, when a majority of the states and even the federal 
government openly acknowledge low wages as a key contributor to poverty, and when citizens 
across the nation overwhelmingly support raising minimum wages, the passage of SB 71 in 
Kansas will send a very clear message.  It is not a message, however, that reflects the values of 
our state or its people.  The members and supporters of the Kansas Action Network call upon 
you, as responsible lawmakers, to defeat this negative message and show Kansas values 
responsible workers and responsible businesses.   Thank you for your consideration of our 
serious concerns on this important issue. 


